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PAL 
Spaghetti sauce,  
sandwich size Ziploc bag 
Clam shell(hinged foam) 
containers  
Plastic food prep gloves 
 

MEALS ON WHEELS 
Prayer cards/ words of 
encouragement for our 
shut ins, large print 
activity books(word find 
crossword, sudoku) 
 

CHANGING LIVES 
SHELTER 
Volunteers for 4-7pm 
Sanitizing wipes w/bleach 
Feminine products 
Body wash (men/women) 
Non-alcoholic mouthwash 
 

RUTH’s HARVEST 
Single serve entrees, 
cereal, juice boxes, snack 
or veggies (all single 
serve) 
 

HACC 

Cloth Masks, Bleach 
sanitizing wipes, 
Volunteers for 
reception area  

We accept donations 
Mon-Fri 8am -12:30pm 

Sat 8am -11am or by 
appointment. Call 717-
633-6353 to schedule 
a drop off. 

October From the desk of Carol Hinkle (HACC Director) 
 

  Fall is upon us and we are finally going to see some football, pumpkins and a lot of 
political vitriol.  Do you feel like you just woke up in Egypt in the middle of the 
plagues? Between unending fires, hurricanes, and then add in the Covid-19 discord 
it makes me stop and have a conversation with God. “I know that you Lord, know 
the end from the beginning, and I thank you for that. I am secure in that knowledge 
and am at peace with it. I know your ways are greater than my ways and that you 
give a peace that passes all understanding and all I can say is Hallelujah! I even 
figure you said we will be persecuted for a reason, and perhaps that day may be 
coming even in this country. Even now so many churches are not open by order of 
government because of the Corona virus. Yet you have promised your children that 
you will always be with them. You know Lord, I like to reach out and grab your arm 
or feel your arm around my shoulder when I need you. This time it is not for me but 
for a world, a nation run amuck, for friends and neighbors both near and in distant 
lands that have not wanted to know you for whom I pray. How can I reach them, 
Lord? How do I show more love, more You to a world in need? Show me your ways 
Father God. Help us all in these times! “  
It is a troubling time but God is Good all the time! The Council continue to be 
blessed by the community and our friends here. We have been very fortunate with 
some new additions to our staff: Faith Soto has been hired as our new 
Administrative Assistant; we are doubly blessed in that Faith is bilingual. If you call 
the office and Faith answers the phone you will be greeted by the cheeriest voice 
ever. Come by and meet Faith.  
Joan Potter has been hired to manage the kitchen in a Covid -19 world and she has 
done a wonderful job in organizing donations and assisting volunteers with meals 
and packing them for to-go bags. 
Also, Mirna Wildasin has been hired full time as Associate Executive Director. 
Again, in the Covid -19 world it is important to have some back -up plans. I have 
been Director for over 16 years and so much of the institutional knowledge is in my 
head, it is past time to start sharing that knowledge and Mirna is a good choice to 
start learning some of the things that make us a vital part of both the Christian and 
the Secular Communities of Hanover. 
Mary Fish has been hired as the Case Worker for Changing Lives Shelter and has 
already done a fine job. {Mary brings something to the job that is invaluable …she 
has been on both sides of the experience} and has first-hand knowledge. 
All the time God is good! May we always remember it. May we continue in prayer 
for our world, our nation, our community and our neighbors with thanks and praise 
for all our blessings from a Good God 
 
Blessings, 
Carol. 
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From the desk of Rev. Nancy Werner (Council President) 

 

 
The Board of Directors approved two organizational changes at their most recent meeting.  

Welcome to Mirna Wildasin in her new role as Associate Executive Director!   Welcome to 

Hanover Area Diversity Alliance (HADA) and CASA, as our two new partners in ministry!  

These partnerships will increase the utilization of our building and will supplement our 

existing ministries to our neighbors.    

Thank you to the staff, clients and volunteers for your cooperation and patience with the 

infection prevention strategies followed at our buildings!  These strategies may feel 

cumbersome; however this is the guidance of the CDC and the PA Department of Health 

for organizations such as ours.   We believe it is another way to live out our mission; 

another way we care for our neighbors.   

As always, thanks be to God for providing this organization with people and resources to 

provide hope and assistance!  God does this through you!  You are one of God’s blessings 

in the way you support the ministries and make it all possible!  Your involvement reminds 

me that God is still at work in our community and it is God’s everlasting arms that uphold 

us! 

I offer you this blessing using the words of St. Paul to the Christians in Rome:   “May the 

God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in believing, so that you may abound in hope by 

the power of the Holy Spirit.”  (Romans 15:13) 

Rev. Nancy Werner 
 

 

October Weekly Prayers 
    Week of Oct 3rd     Clothing Bank Ministry 

Week of Oct 10th   Meals on Wheels Ministry 

Week of Oct 17th   Provide-A-Lunch (PAL) Ministry 

Week of Oct 24th   Changing Lives Shelter Residents 

Week of Oct 31st    Our Volunteers  
 

October 2020 Tentative Meetings 
 

All Meetings for October are tentative dates and times.  The HACC Office will notify all affected Committees 
through email. If you find that you have not received any reminder emails. Please contact Faith to let her know 
what your current information is. 

Stay Healthy and Safe! 



 
 

Volunteers are the Heart of HACC  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

     

Changing Lives Shelter News 
 

The shelter is open but remains on a limited capacity. The following guidelines are in place. 
 
Potential Clients must have lived in York County (excluding York City) for at least four to six months; 
Clients are subjected to random drug and alcohol testing. The Shelter is operating on a one-person per room 
basis. 
 
During this time, the Shelter has the capacity to hold six men, six woman and two families. Currently we have 
rooms available for men, women and two families. The Shelter is in operation 22-hours a day, 7-days a week. 
The Shelter closes each day between 11am and 1pm. 
 
The Shelter has implemented the temperature monitoring system to safeguard our Clients and Staff. 
Volunteers are currently needed in the Shelter during the afternoon from 1pm-5pm. 
 
Job Openings:  The Shelter is currently looking to hire Intake Office Personnel for the shifts 1pm - 5pm; 
5pm -11pm; and 11pm - 7a.  You can find an application on Indeed.com or email your Resume to 
admin@hanoverareacouncilofchurches.org. 

Meals on Wheels News 

1. Two-person teams are needed Monday-Friday to drive and deliver meals from 11:00am — 12:00pm. 
Please call (717)633-6353 and ask to speak to the Coordinator. 

2. If you are a volunteer and you have moved or your phone number has changed, please notify the 
Coordinator. 

3. If you have an email that you use, please let us know! 

 Volunteers Needed   
   Front Desk Receptionist:  Tuesdays and Fridays from  

 9am-1pm 
 

 Clothing Bank: Sorters and Organizers needed on 
Friday mornings until noon   
 

Meals on Wheels:  Packers 10:15am — 11:15am 
Weekly Drivers and Runners 

 

 Provide a Lunch (PAL): Church teams needed to prepare 

 meals to be served to our community and meals-on- 

 wheels recipients   

We will also be looking for Volunteers for  

Thanksgiving and Christmas. 

Clothing Bank News 
Open Mon – Thurs 9am-12pm by appointment 
only with limited shoppers. 
Everyone must sanitize their hands and have 
temperature checked, masks are to be worn at 
all times. 
Shoppers will receive 2 free bags of clothing. 
Additional items will be .50 each 
Call 717-633-6353 to schedule your 
appointment 



 

Please contact your local church for service updates 

and times  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

600 Fairview Ave | Hanover, Pa | 
https://www.hanoverbeacon.org/ 

Sunday Services in the Fellowship Hall 
Traditional at 9:00am 

Contemporary at 10:30am. 
We’re also streaming on YouTube and Church 

Online  
Grief Share 

Monday evenings starting 
 Sept. 28 @ 6:30pm in Rm 105 

 
 

               Grace United Church Of Christ 

                       100 Fourth St.  Hanover 

                         graceucchanover.org 
717-632-1146 

We are offering 2 Sunday Services 
limited seating / masks and registration required 

Sundays @ 9am in Fellowship Hall 
Sundays @ 11am in the Sanctuary 

The church office is open 9am to 5pm Monday-
Thursday for registration. 

Our 24-hour prayer line & bible moment is updated 
daily.   

Call (717) 632-1819. 
Pastor Bonnie’s latest message is found online at 

www.graceucchanover.org 
and join us on our Facebook and YouTube pages.  We 
also regularly update the “Grace UCC Kids” Facebook 

page with fun book readings and ZOOM Sunday 
School for the “Kids” 

 

First United Methodist Church  
200 Frederick Street, Hanover 

Www.firstumchanover.org 
717-637-1574 

We are sharing both Traditional and Contemporary 
online worship services on YouTube Traditional: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zOTRR6MHmys  
Contemporary: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=We2l8tdRtqg 
 

          Join Emmanuel United Church of   
          Christ online as we livestream worship  
          on YouTube at 10:30 am Sundays with  
          the Rev. Peter A. Seiler Jr., interim    
          pastor. For links and details or to watch  
          recorded services, visit our website at 

www.emmanuelucc.org. Church services are open 
for in-person worship with health and safety 
protocols -- please wear a face mask and maintain 
social distancing. Adult Sunday School is now by 
Zoom Sundays at 9 am. Office hours are 9 am-1 pm, 
Monday through Friday.  

 

Grace Church     
55 Albright Dr. Hanover 

is looking for one more person to provide childcare in 
the Rainbow Room.  Interested candidates can 

contact Meredith Howard at 917-664-7222. 
 

Children's Sunday School has resumed as of 
September 13th!  If you would like to teach Sunday 
School or volunteer in any way with the children's 

program, please contact Meredith Howard  
 

St. Paul’s Lutheran on Broadway 
1214 Broadway Hanover 

The November 14th Craft show has been cancelled 
there will be a Soup Sale held in its place.  
Soups available are  
Chicken Corn and Beef Noodle 
$5 a quart 
Orders should be called in to the church office 
717-637-0511 
All orders should be in by November 7th. 

St. Paul’s(Dubs) Union Church 

“The Church in the Park” 

958 Dubs Church Road, Hanover, PA 17331 

Phone:  717-637-2419 Fax: 717-637-1293 

https://stpaulsdubschurch.org/ 

 

St. Paul's (Dubs) continuous to meet in our 

grove for outdoor worship services at 9:45 every 

Sunday, unless it rains. Please wear a mask, 

practice social distancing, and bring your own 

lawn chair. 

Church News… 

https://www.hanoverbeacon.org/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zOTRR6MHmys
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 Please contact your local church for service 

updates and times  

 

 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

St. Paul’s Lutheran 
Church 127 York Street, 

Hanover 
www.stpaulsyorkst.org 

717-637-5941 

Check out our website or call for news and 
updates! 

 
If no one is in the office, the calls will be forwarded 

to our Administrative Assistant. Please leave a 
message and your call will be returned. 

 Join us Sundays at 9:30am for 

 our Outdoor Worship! 

 
In the event of bad weather, the 

service will be cancelled 

St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 
                      100 East Water Street    Abbotstown, PA 17301   (717)259-0796 

WORSHIP @ HOME WITH ST. JOHN’S EVERY SUNDAY at 10am – 
Reminder: St. John's Lutheran Church will not have regular service in the Sanctuary until further notice. 

Join us on Facebook live @ https://www.facebook.com/St.JohnsAbbottstown/live and YouTube @ 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLYusK7PV28KOqSVH6xpbFA or call into our worship at with Zoom  

 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/9078365134?pwd=OEE2K002VkY4b0JCeWx5T2U3YmRRQT09, or  

by dialing +1(929)205-6099 
Use the Meeting ID #: 907 836 5134, Password: 407818 After each worship service on ZOOM, Pastor 

Shawn will host a time to connect and share.by clicking the link 

St. Mark Lutheran Church  
129 Charles Street  Hanover 

 www.stmarkhanover.org 
717-637-8904 

 
St. Mark Lutheran Church offers in-building worship on Saturday evenings at 5:30pm and Sunday mornings 
at 9:00am. In accordance with COVID-19 guidelines, we require face masks, limit seating to allow for 
physical distancing, and provide organ and/or piano or taped music to avoid group singing, among other 
things. We recently resumed the celebration of Holy Communion by pastoral intinction on the second 
Saturday and Sunday of each month. We also provide an on-line worship service each week which is 
easily accessible through our website at www.stmarkhanover.org. 
 
With hope and by God’s blessing, we will be restarting our adult Bible Study along with Sunday School and 
youth activities. The sewing group has implemented a COVID compliant plan to resume its important quilt 
mission. 
 

St. Matthew Lutheran Church, 30 W. Chestnut 
Street in Hanover.  

Indoor worship services have begun. We will have 
worship on Saturdays at 5:00 p.m. in Fellowship 
Hall and on Sundays at 10:45 a.m. in the 
Sanctuary.  We do require masks to be worn in the 
building and our seating is with social distancing. 
Temperatures are taken upon entering the building. 
Our Outdoor/Drive-In Worship Service will continue 
on Sundays at 9:00 a.m. weather permitting.  In 
case of rain, please check our website at 
www.stmattlutheran.org or call the church office and 
we will have a message regarding a cancellation, 
717-637-7101.  God bless!  

 

Church News Continues… 

http://www.stpaulsyorkst.org/
http://www.stpaulsyorkst.org/
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Please contact your local church 
for latest information on service 
times and updates. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

St. Vincent de Paul Church 
220 3rd Street, Hanover 

www.svparish.org 717-637-4625 
 

1. Saint Vincent de Paul Parish has returned to celebrating three Masses each weekend: Saturday, 
4:30 p.m.; and Sunday, 7:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. The Sunday Mass at 7:30 a.m. will be a “Quiet 
Mass” with reduced sound levels to accommodate persons on the Autism Spectrum. Additionally, 
beginning this weekend, Religious Education for children and youth will be in session on Sunday from 
8:45 a.m. to 10:15 a.m. 

2. Given the Commonwealth’s current guidelines related to the corona virus, 

a. Saint Vincent de Paul Monday Night Bingo will not be held for the rest of the calendar year, and 
b. Saint Vincent de Paul Thrift Shop will not be open for shopping for the rest of the calendar year, 

but will receive donations on Wednesday’s only from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. Please call 
717.637.4625, ext. 113 to discuss any of these announcements. 

 

Worship Services at Trinity Lutheran Church in Jefferson 
6 York St, Codorus, PA 17311  (717) 229-2619 

Online: Sundays at 9:00 on Facebook Live ("Trinity Jefferson") In-Person: 9:00 & 10:45 (Call or e-mail 
to reserve your spot!) Outdoor: 10:00 on Sundays near the Rear Entrance, trinityjefferson.church 

Option A: You can worship from a distance by tuning in to Facebook Live (“Trinity Jefferson”) at 9:00 on 
Sundays! It will also remain posted there for later viewing. 

Option B: Join us in person in the Fellowship Hall on Sundays at 9:00 OR 10:45. Reserve your seat by 
e- mailing the Church Office (trinitylcjefferson@gmail.com)! 

Option C: Join us for an Outdoor Service on Sundays at 10:00! Rain or shine, bring your lawn chair 
and pick a nice spot under the shade tree or a nice level spot on the pavement at the rear of the 
church building! 

In Christ, 

Pastor Sean Titus, Trinity Lutheran Church (Jefferson/Codorus, PA) 

P.S. Please make sure you have our current e-mail address in your database & email 
list:  trinitylcjefferson@gmail.com (We no longer use comcast for email.) 

 

 
Worship at St Jacob’s United Church of Christ available for those without the 
internet and those with internet. 
At 11am you can find the ZOOM link to join the video worship experience on the 
Church Facebook page. The video worship service is also available there for 
viewing or downloading all through the week. Scroll down to Videos and click on 
“see all”. Both worship videos and VBS videos are there.  

St Jacob’s United Church of Christ 
5152 Stone Church Rd. Glenville, PA 17329 

717-212-9122   https://www.stonechurchucc.org/ 

Church News Continues… 

http://www.svparish.org/
mailto:trinitylcjefferson@gmail.com


 

Please contact your local church for 
latest information on service times 
and updates. 

 

 

 
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

All Saints Episcopal Church 

890 McCosh Street, Hanover, PA 17331 (717)637-5772 

All Saints Episcopal Church is holding outdoor services under a tent every Sunday beginning at 
9:30am. Attendees need to bring a chair, wear a mask and observe the 6-foot social distancing 
requirement. All are welcome to join us. 

We also use our website https://allsaintshanover.diocpa.org/, Facebook and YouTube to provide on-
line services later in the day. 

All Saints has a pantry box located near our sign on Clearview Road that contains food staples that 
are free to anyone who has a need. 
 

Blessing of the Animals 

 
WHO? All owners and their pets 
WHERE? All Saints Episcopal Church,out under the tent (weather permitting) 
WHEN? Sunday, October 4, 2020 @ 1:00 PM. 
WHY? Because we love’em and they are God’s gifts! 
HOW? Dogs must be leashed, other pets in carriers or cages. 

Humans are asked to wear a mask 
Have you lost a beloved pet or are unable to bring you pet with you, please bring a photo to 
remember and honor them, and receive a blessing. 

Ruth’s Harvest News  

As I write this, I hope all are safe and well.  We have some exciting news.  As many of you know, First United 
Methodist Church is selling the Middle Street campus so we have found a new location.  We will be packing this 
year at St. Matthew Lutheran Church on West Chestnut Street. 

Ruth’s Harvest, like most things in the world, will be different this year.  Please be patient with us.  The schools 
are excited to offer this ministry again this year and the forms have been sent home.  We are hoping to begin 
packing in the very near future.  I am in the process of comprising a calendar and I will forward to all teams.  I 
will also continue to communicate with each team as to the number of participants so you can make the decision 
as to how many team members will be needed.  We appreciate and depend on every one of you because 
without you we would not be able to feed the children.  
We are still collecting single serve items to place in the bags or we accept monetary donations.  The ministry 
will continue this year no matter what the number of students that we are feeding.  Feeding even one child is a 
blessing. Please be patient with us and we will continue to provide this amazing program.  Please feel free to 
contact Carol at Hanover Area Council of Churches, or Claudia, or myself if you have any questions, 
suggestions, or concerns. 

We cannot thank First United Methodist Church enough for the years of support and the use of the Middle Street 
facility all these years. Also thank you to Grace United Church of Christ for the offer of their building as a 
possible site. With God’s Blessings 
 
Thank you  
Debby Seibert  
Ruth’s Harvest   
(717) 451-7001 
(717) 632-1181  

First Bags Delivered as of September 25, 2020 

 

Church News Continues… 



 
 
 

 
 
 
  

Then He said to them, “The harvest truly is 
great, but the laborers are few; therefore, 
pray the Lord of the harvest to send out 
laborers into His harvest.          Luke 10:2 
NKJV 
 

The enjoyment of God is the only 
happiness with which our souls can be 
satisfied. 
  -Johnathan Edwards 



  

Fall 

Coloring page 



CRISIS FUND 
 

 

 Dedicated Friends 
$1- 499.00 

Amy & James Yard 
Shirley C. Sheridan 

Judie & Brian Weiss 

Richard J. Claycombe 

Laura Erckman 

Marybeth & Michael Hockenberry 

Murphy Funeral Home Inc 

Joyce & Steve Johnson 

Cathy & Stan Ferree 

Ginny & Wes Keffer 

Regina & Bill Dignan 

Rev. Nancy Werner 

Kay & Charles Altland 

Panebaker Funeral Home 

Elinor Albright Rebert 

Rosemary & Joseph Ackermanns 

Elizabeth & James Hofmann 

Myrtle Satterfield 

Linda McJunkin 

Sally Sheaffer 

Margaret Moulton 

Marilyn & J. Scott Zanger 

GHI Engineers 

Cheryl & James Worley 

Michelle & Michael Harter 

Diane Buvia 

Jennifer Zack 

Hanover Club 

Hanover Capital Management Inc 

Anonymous 

Anonymous 

Lisa & Russell Vriezen 

Jane Dull 

Pam Dewitt 

Lorraine & Douglas Becker 

Burkentine & Sons Builders 

Kate Colgan 

Brenda Funke  

Home Assn. of 

Mcsherrystown 

Kathleen A. Jones 

Mary & Ken Collins 

Martha Hempfing 

Rosalie Hobbs 

Laurel & John Jurasic 

Michell Trish 

David Houck 

Linda Huggens 

Janet Johnson 

Cathy & John Lynn 

Diane Myers 

Loretta & Fred Ness 

Sally Hershey 

Sharan Rinehart 

Judith & Warren Risk 

Belinda Sabaka 

Carolyn Stambaugh 

Nancy & Carl Sandruck 

Joan & Ron Witman 

Mt. Carmel Lutheran 

Anonymous 

Judith Doner 

Rev. Faye Snyder 

Estelle King 

Dale Alwine 

Gerald Hockensmith 

Karl Lehman 

Karen Braker 

Norma Jeont    

James Frye 

Diana Weaver 

Gilda Janusz 

Kenneth Wenger 

James & Norma-

Jean Frey 

Patricia Mueller 

Doris Weaver 

Linda Heckman 

 
 

 

So far this year our campaign has 
raised $92,942 due to the 
generosity of our many wonderful 
Friends. 

 
We are so close to meeting our goal,  

but we still need your help to  

change lives. 

 

 

 Faithful Friends 
$10,000.00 

Anonymous 

Jennifer & Mark Riggs 
Beverly Mohmmed 

J. William Warehime Foundation 

Kenneth Wenger 
Shari & William M Therit Jr. 

Tricia Warehime 

Hanover Shoe Farm 

 Loyal Friends 
$5,000.00 

St. Paul Lutheran Church, York St. 

SRC Insurance 

Grace UCC 
Anonymous 
Phyllis Accardi 

Patricia & John Warehime 

Anonymous  

 Devoted Friends 
$2,500.00 

Barb & Kurt Thomas 
Trone Rentals 

Hanover Toyota 
Rotary Club of Hanover 

Kathyrn Bortner 

 True Friends 
$1,000.00 

Marlene Shilling 

Karen J Claycombe 

Gay & Ralph Dickson 

Rita & James Martin 

Muriel & David Myers 

Linda & Robert Simmonds 

Emmanuel United Church of Christ 

Pamela & Alan Cashman 

Grace & F. Rusty Elsner 

Benchmark Investments 

Peg Sennett 

Carol Hinkle 

Donna Stair 

Bruce L. Jones 

Anonymous 

Sidney Ehrnart 
St. Jacob’s ( Stone) UCC Church 
Rev. LaDonna & Rev. Steven Thomas 

Charlotte & Richard Mullinix 

Linda Lohr 
Joyce & Harold Raubenstine 
Russell & Lorraine Bulden 

 Steadfast 
 Friends 
$500.00 

Home Assn of McSherrystown 

Lee A. & R. Scott Miller 

Timothy Hartman 

Schmuck Lumber 

Michele & Tom Witman 

C.A. Weber Agency 

Joan & Jerry Grim 

Matthew Guthrie-R 

Gene & Sheila Latta 

M. Jane Hutton 

Fred L. Marsh 

Regina & William Dignan 

David & Joyce Schnell 

Anonymous 

Anonymous 

Anonymous 

Arlene Marks 

Jay & Doris Fogelsanger 

Jill Janusz 



 

October 2020 
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

    1 2 3 
    

Clothing Bank 
Closed 

Celebrate 
Recovery 

7pm-9:30pm 

NA meeting 
7pm HACC 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

AA mtg 8am 
Worship Svc 

10:30 am 
Smart 

Recovery 
7:30-9pm 

Clothing Bank 
9am – noon 
Ministries 

Broard 7pm 
     HACC 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am – noon\ 
CLS Comm. 
2pm HACC 

Celebrate 
Recovery 

7pm-9:30pm 

NA meeting 
7pm HACC 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

AA mtg 8am 
Worship Svc 

10:30 am 
Smart 

Recovery 
7:30-9pm 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am – noon 
Ministrium  
2pm HACC 

Clothing Bank  
9am – noon 
Finance 
Comm. 5pm 
HACC  

Celebrate 
Recovery 

7pm-9:30pm 

NA meeting 
7pm HACC 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

AA mtg 8am 
Worship Svc 

10:30 am 
Smart 

Recovery 
7:30-9pm 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am – noon 

Comm. Needs  
3pm HACC 

Celebrate 
Recovery 

7pm-9:30pm 

NA meeting 
7pm HACC 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

AA mtg 8am 
Worship Svc 

10:30 am 
Smart 

Recovery 
7:30-9pm 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Clothing Bank 
9am - noon 

Celebrate 
Recovery 

7pm-9:30pm 

NA meeting 
7pm HACC 



Hanover Area Council of Churches 
P.O. Box 1561 
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Hanover Area Council of Churches & Changing Lives Shelter 

Due to the State Code Green the clothing bank is now accepting donations. The clothing bank is open by appointment 
only, Monday through Thursday, 9:00am to 12pm.  Please call 717-633-6353 to make an appointment. 

 
We will continue to serve MOWs. If anyone is willing to help deliver during this time, please call the office at 717-
633-6353. We would greatly appreciate the help. 

 
We are continuing to cook for PAL handing carry out containers out the side door of the Council Building. This will 

provide a nice flow for the Grab and Go PAL meals. PAL MEALS’ time is 11:30-12:30p.  

Cooking and packing help is needed and welcomed. 

 
Our Changing Lives Shelter is accepting new Resident’s. Potential Resident’s must have lived in York County 

(excluding York City) for the past four to six months to be accepted into the Shelter. 

We Pray for all of you and ask the Lord’s protection of all people, especially those who are meeting with the public 

each day. 

 

 

Please remember the Hanover Area Council of Churches in your Will and/or Estate.  

If you need clarification, do not hesitate to call the Council office at 717 -633-6353. 
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